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Re: PCAOB Rulemaking Docket Matter No. 034

Dear Board Members and Staff:

The Laclede Group, ("Laclede") appreciates the opportunit)' to coirmient on the Public Company
Accounting Oversight Board's ("PCAOB" or "the Board") proposed auditing standards and
amendments, T/je Auditor's Report on an Audit of Financial Statemnts When the Auditor Expresses an
Unqualified Opinion ("the proposed auditor reporting standard") and; The Auditor's Responsibilities
Regarding Other Information in Certain Documents ContainingAudited Financial Statements and the Related
Auditor's Report ("the proposed other information standard") and we respectfully submit our
comments and recommendations tliereon.

On December 11, 2013 the American Gas Association ("AGA") responded to PCAOB Release
NO. 2013-05 with regard to tlie Board's proposed auditor reporting standard and die proposed
other information standard included. Laclede strongly supports tlie comments made by the AGA
and disagrees widi the Board's proposed changes. A copy of AGA's response is included for
reference.

Specifically, we disagree widi tlie following provisions:

We believe that the proposed auditor reporting standard would decrease the usefulness of the
audit report and die clear separation of duties between management and our auditors.

We believe die proposals undermine die role of the Audit Committee.

We believe critical audit matters ("CAM") should be discussed direcdy widi tlie Audit
Committee in dieir role of o^-^erseeing the audit and controls over financial reporting, and that
the discussion of CAM's in the audit report could cause confusion to die readers of die financial
statements.

Finally, we believe diat the costs associated with the proposals and die inefficiency caused by
die added work on the part of die auditors and our staff far outweigh the benefits of die
proposals.
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We appreciate the opportunit)'^ to weigh in on this matter and look for-ward to continuing discussion

on tliis \dtal topic.

Chief Financial Officer














